
Mary’s & Moon Lake Fencing Proposal 

Mary’s Lake and Moon Lake form part of the Upper Nene Valley Gravel Pits, a series of pits that are of international 

importance for overwintering waterbirds, and which has been designated as a Special Protection Area (SPA). Mary’s 

Lake and Moon Lake, along with Summer Leys Nature Reserve, sit within one of the most publicly-accessed units of 

the SPA, with a good network of Rights of Way, permitted paths and informal access. The lakes are regularly visited by 

good numbers of overwintering birds such as Gadwall, Wigeon, Pochard and Tufted Duck. Public disturbance and lack 

of management have been identified as the main threats to the wildlife of the sites.   

Moon Lake is the least-visited of the lakes in this area, as there are no Rights of Way around the lake and access is not 

possible all the way around. There is a large area of grassland around the lake which has been covered in scrub in 

recent years, meaning it is less-suitable as grazing habitat for the waterbirds using the lake.  

The Wildlife Trust is working with Natural England, Wellingborough Council and the landowner to address the 

disturbance and management issues on the site. The aim is to allow management, through scrub clearance and 

grazing, and provide an undisturbed area of open water at Moon Lake.  

It is therefore proposed to construct a fenceline, as shown below, to create a grazing unit around Moon Lake and 

create an undisturbed area for birds. The fenceline will not impact on any of the current Rights of Way and access will 

be possible along the western edge as shown. 

We are also aware that the Angling Club is considering putting an otter fence around Mary’s Lake itself. Whilst this is 

their own project we will be liaising with them to ensure that no Rights of Way are affected and that signage and 

footpath surfaces are improved around that lake.  

 

If you have any comments or questions about this proposal please contact the Wider Countryside Team at The 

Wildlife Trust on 01604 405285 or email Northamptonshire@wildlifebcn.org  We will also be on-site to 

explain the project and answer any questions on Thursday 22/03/18, between 9-

30am and 12-30pm, and again on Monday 09/04/18, between 1 and 4pm, at the 

Moon Lake Fisherman’s car park ( see above for location ). 
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